623 Club
Committee Meeting

30th August 2016, The Devonshire Arms, Baslow

MINUTES

In attendance:

Karen Esposito           Chair                                        KE

John Reece                  Treasurer                               JR

Charlotte Hanson       Committee Member            CH

Apologies:
Sally Christian
Amanda Bolt

1. Matters arising:
To be discussed later. Minutes from previous meeting approved.

2. Financial:
· Feedback from JR regarding outsourcing. Concerns raised about the transparency of work undertaken by the accountant and the amount charged in first accountancy invoice. JR to contact accountant for further information on breakdown of tasks charged for. JR to also discuss with Pauline, who continues to fulfil role of production of payroll. To discuss consideration of discontinuing accountant outsourcing at next meeting.
· Outstanding debts showing on accounts but very difficult to cross reference due to transition from old system. JR to discuss with Sally. 

· Invoice options discussed. CH reports email system has not been successful in the past. Current system to continue. 

· Occasional cash payments by parents reported. Agreed this is not ideal and difficult to keep on track/trace. Ideal payment system is electronic transfer/voucher system for traceability.

· New legislation regarding pension provision discussed. Sally likely to be only member of staff to reach threshold for pension contribution. JR to discuss payroll implications with Pauline.
3. Operational:
               Staffing

· Two new members of staff appointed; Kathryn Upcraft and Angela Cottle. Both have significant teaching experience and are to lead in provision of proposed art/crafts and drama workshops for children, in addition to usual duties. Hours are flexible at present but plan is to work towards a structured timetable. It is also proposed that timetables workshops may attract new starters. CH to take photographs of activities for the website.
Curbar Comunication
· KE to meet with Simon Beahan from Curbar school for regular liason (14th September). To feedback at next meeting.
Old School House

· Dan now unable to fit kitchen due to obstacle of indemnity insurance issue. KE to look into obtaining quotes from new builder and aim for work to take place during/around October half term. Simon Beahan has agreed to hire a skip for removal of old cabinets. Upstairs rooms to be painted at the same time. Simon pleased with all plans.
Risk Assessments

· All up to date
Policies and Procedures

· KE has circulated proposed alterations/updates to policies (re: annual review) for approval by committee members and Sally. To be confirmed by next meeting.

Health and Safety-accident reports
· No incidents or accidents since June (confirmed by review of incident records by KE)

Holiday Club
· Numbers have been as per usual, despite initial concerns, due to last minute sign up by many parents. Agreed improved marketing/communication required prior to next summer holiday period. Invoicing has been difficult; discussed ways to encourage parents to confirm places prior to holiday club, to facilitate timely invoicing. 

Quality Audits

All up to date with no concerns.

4. Marketing:
· Concerns raised that local after school sports clubs may be impacting on numbers. On closer inspection, local clubs are provided as classes for distinct age groups at different times; the format does not result in direct competition for attendees. Agreed, however, that more active marketing is required to ensure required level of income to support the continuation of 623 club.
· New telephone number on invoices and on website. 
· KE to circulate email to feeder schools with marketing information and new telephone number.
· New promotional leaflet to be produced with information on after school and holiday clubs. 
Next meeting: Tuesday 18th October 2016 at 8.00 in Devonshire Arms, Baslow. All parents encouraged to attend and contribute.
